
       
 

 

  

Report No. 

ES-16-25 

File No. 

 

 
Directed to:
  

Mayor Joe Preston and Members of City Council 

 

Meeting Date: 
May 20, 2025 

 

 Department: Environmental Services Attachment 

 Authored By: Matthew Vriens, Manager of Transportation & Bylaw  

 Subject:   Old Courthouse Neighbourhood Street Party – Road Closure Request 2025                                               

 
Recommendation:  
 
THAT:  Report ES16-25Old Courthouse Neighbourhood Street Party – Road Closure Request 2025 be received 

for information; and further,  
 
THAT:  Council authorize the closure of Prince Albert Street, between Metcalf Street and Isabel Street, from 

4:00pm to 11:59pm Saturday June 14, 2025, to allow for the Courthouse Neighbourhood Street Party. 
 

 
Background: 
 
A special event permit application was received 
from the organizers of the Old Courthouse 
Neighbourhood Street Party.  The annual event 
requires road closures to accommodate the 
event festivities.  The special events committee 
passed a resolution on May 7, 2025, giving full 
support for the event, subject to all requirements 
being met. 
 
Upon approval of the road closure 
recommendation, City Roads and Transportation 
staff will arrange for the delivery of barricades 
and road closure signs on Friday June 13, 2025.  
The responsibility of placing and removing the signs and barricades prior to and after the event will be the 
responsibility of the Courthouse Neighbourhood Street Party volunteers.  Roads staff will pick up the signs and 
barricades after the event.  
 
 

Strategic Priority: 
 
Strategic Pillar: Excellence in All We Do - Priority #1: Public Safety and Community Well-being 
 

Financial Impact: 
 
Cost associated with the recommendation of this report can be accommodated within the 2025 Environmental 
Services Operating Budget.   
 
 
Report Approval:  
 
This report has been reviewed and approved by: Manger of Transportation & Bylaw, Director of Environmental 
& Infrastructure Services/City Engineer 
 
All reports are reviewed and approved by the City Manager.  


